
 
 
Michelle Smith  
Director, Hydro Licensing and Compliance 
Chelan County PUD 
327 N. Wenatchee Ave. 
Wenatchee, WA  98801 
 
December 10, 2019 
 
Dear Director Smith – 
 
This is a letter in support for the North Central Washington Audubon Society's vision for the 
future condition of Horan Natural Area from the Biology Department at Wenatchee Valley 
College. We understand that two parallel projects are underway that impact the Horan:  The City 
of Wenatchee Confluence Parkway road construction along the western edge of Horan, and the 
federal relicensing of Rock Island Dam. This will result in funds available to mitigate for habitat 
loss.  
 
The Biology Department is excited about the opportunity to implement improvements to the 
Horan Natural Area, particularly those that serve to provide educationally and culturally rich 
experiences. We are in support of the following:  
 
Construction and maintenance of an Environmental Educational Center to host displays and 
programs connecting all residents and communities with North Central Washington’s lands and 
waters. 
 
WVC frequently offers classes that take field trips to the Horan Natural Area.  It is a valuable 
resource that helps improve the quality of life for residents of the area – and an inviting attraction 
to visitors to the Wenatchee area. An Environmental Educational Center would provide a 
valuable resource to support and expand outdoor and environmental based curriculum at WVC 
as well as provide a platform for students to share knowledge gained at WVC with their friends 
and families.   
 
Design, construction, and maintenance of a terrestrial and aquatic trail system that encourages 
use of the Horan for a wide variety of multi-lingual recreational experiences.  
 
Meaningful conservation efforts are inclusive of all communities that enjoy outdoor recreational 
experiences. Multi-lingual recreational experiences increase public awareness and knowledge 
about environmental and conservation issues in our communities, especially our Spanish-
speaking families, who seek to have a meaningful connection to the places where they live.    
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any 
questions. 
 
Sincerely, 



 
Rob Fitch, Biology Professor, Science Division Chair 
Wenatchee Valley College  1300 Fifth St., Wenatchee, WA  98801 
(509) 682-6755   rfitch@wvc.edu  































































North Central Washington Audubon Society 

P.O. Box 2934 

Wenatchee, WA 98807 

www.ncwaudubon.org 

 

Ms. Michelle Smith 

Director, Hydro Licensing and Compliance 
Chelan County PUD 

327 N. Wenatchee Ave. 
Wenatchee, WA 98801 
 

Dear Michelle, 
 

The North Central Washington Audubon Society (NCWAS) continues to consider the Horan Natural Area 
(HNA) to be unique and highly valuable bird habitat. We recognize that the area is very important for a 

variety of reasons including bird watching, hiking, solitude, and education. Our Audubon chapter for three 

years has been actively involved in creating local awareness and interest in the Horan Natural Area. We 
fully support the PUD’s stated goal of sustaining a functioning ecosystem, while providing for recreational 

access for enjoyment, education and interpretation of its historical and natural resources for future 
generations. 

 

The NCWAS has identified several priorities for improving conditions in the HNA to approach your goal. 

• Foremost, introduction of flowing water to a complex of ponds and streams is essential to 
support a viable wetland/pond system. We envision greater shorebird and waterfowl habitat 

created by a stream of 1-2 cubic feet per second flowing into ponds that are designed with 
sloping banks. On entry to the HNA, the water would be routed through a wetland to create high 

water quality. The water would flow through the ponds and exit to the Columbia River. Flowing 
water will assist in remediation of mosquito issues. 

• A vegetative management plan is needed to guide the recognition and enhancement of culturally 

important plants including dogbane and Showy milkweed. The plan should address the retention 

and enhancement of existing native plants, reduction of invasive species and creation of greater 
plant diversity. Increasing berry-producing native shrubs would greatly enhance bird habitat and 

use in the area. 

• We support the creation of a site to honor the history of Native American use in the HNA. 
Involvement of both the Colville and Yakima federations in the design and implementation of this 

site is critical. 

• The HNA provides a unique educational opportunity in the City of Wenatchee. Creation of an 

environmental education center within, or adjacent to, the area would create robust opportunities 
for school programs as well as informing both valley residents and visitors about the multiple 

values the area provides for birds, wildlife, and people. 
 

The NCWAS appreciates the Chelan PUD’s efforts to identify and implement improvements to the 
ecological and social conditions in the Horan Natural Area. Our organization looks forward to working with 

the PUD to create a sustainable system in the HNA for future generations. 

 

 
 
 
Art Campbell 

PresidentNorth Central Washington Audubon Society 
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